
Sayyid Al-Hakeem visits Ibn Al-Bitar Hospital and lauds health staff and
white army sacrifice

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, visited Ibn Al-Bitar Hospital and

several patients of the hospital on 18/4/2023, wishing them health, safety, and a speedy

recovery, and met during a Ramadan feast made on their Honor, several members of the Health

Staff of Ibn Al-Bitar Hospital, and expressed adherence to the health sector and the white army

that sacrificed during the Corona pandemic.

His Eminence stated that the mission of medicine is a humanitarian one linked to the life of

humans, and discussed with the health staff the medical reality and the ways to elevate it,

affirming  that  a  lot  has  been  achieved,  yet  the  health  sector  is  closing  in  on  more

preparations and institute building.

H.E. called members of the Parliament to withhold tampering with the health sector shares in

the state budget, stating that the health care, educational, and services sectors are one of

the pillars of restoring trust in the political system.

H.E. also affirmed Iraq’s political, social, security, and economic development, stating that

this stage’s feature is represented by a Prime Minister who ascended in all aspects of the

state, giving him full insight into decision-making and implementation.


